July 31, 2012

RE:
Attorney General’s Finding Regarding Open Meeting Law Complaints

In June and September 2011, two Lexington residents filed Open Meeting Law (OML) complaints with the School Committee related to actions taken in posting and conducting of certain School Committee meetings held in April, May and June 2011.  After receiving a response from the School Committee, these residents appealed to the Office of the Attorney General (AG), which is charged with interpreting and enforcing the recently revised OML. 
On July 26, 2012 the AG’s Office issued a letter of finding responding to the allegations that were raised in the underlying complaints.  Some aspects of the complaints were substantiated, while others were not.   Specifically, the AG found that the School Committee failed to provide sufficient information in posting for two executive session meetings and one open meeting; and that a vote that was taken during an executive session regarding the Superintendent’s contract was not consistent with the provisions of the OML.  However, the AG’s Office noted in the decision that the School Committee was acting on advice of legal counsel and that the School Committee did not have the benefit of a recent decision providing guidance on the legality of votes taken during executive session.  Therefore, the AG upheld the action taken by the School Committee during the executive session in question.
The Lexington School Committee appreciates the Attorney General’s decision and guidance regarding the recently revised OML and its application. The School Committee takes this decision seriously and will adhere to the guidance provided in this decision as we move forward. The School Committee will, as it always has, make every effort to follow the Open Meeting Law in the future.
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Chair
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